
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

TIVERTON TOWN COUNCIL  
 

ANNUAL REPORT  

 

YEAR ENDING 31ST MARCH 2012  
 

 

JUNE 2012  



 
 

TIVERTON TOWN COUNCIL  

 

Town Hall 
 

Town Clerk  

 

John Vanderwolfe, Chartered MCIPD MinstLM MCMI MISMA 

 

Assistant Town Clerk  

 

Jill Larcombe  

 

New Hall  

 
Hall Manager  

 

Alan Watts  

 

Caretakers  

 

Maurice James  

 

Nina Watts  

 

Office Hours  

 

The office at the Town Hall is open from 09.00 until 16.00 Monday to Friday (except 

Bank Holidays) 

 

The telephone number is 01884 253404 

 

The email address is  

 

townclerk@tiverton-town-council.org   

 

 

 

mailto:townclerk@tiverton-town-council.org


 

ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE Mayor of Tiverton 
 

This report is taken from that given by Cllr N Davey at the 2012 Annual Town 
Meeting  
 
The Mayor, Councillor Neal Davey, informed the meeting that at the elections 
last May there had been some turnover of councillors. He thanked those who 
had stood down, including the previous mayor, Lester Crocker. Three 
positions on the council had been filled by cooption. He had been pleased to 
visit Newquay last year for the South West in Bloom presentations, in which 
Tiverton had once again been awarded Silver Gilt. He thanked Cllr Trump, the 
chairman of the Tiverton in Bloom Committee and her team for all their hard 
efforts in achieving this. 
 
He felt that the relationship with the young people had grown during the year, 
and had been pleased that the High School Ambassadors had attended most 
council meetings. In addition to this he had enjoyed visiting a number of 
schools during his mayoral year. He thanked Cllr Wilson for all the effort he 
had put into the Snow Warden Scheme, and hoped that we would not need to 
use this facility this year! Cllr Paul Graham, chairman of the Allotments’ 
committee had worked hard with the officers to secure an additional site, 
which had very much reduced the waiting list.  
 
The New Hall continues to be well used and plans are well in hand to reduce 
the losses that have occurred each year by more changes to staffing and by 
hopefully attracting more bookings.  
 
He went on to praise Cllr Griggs and her team for all their efforts in ensuring 
that Tiverton enjoys a fantastic Christmas lights display each year. Cllr Griggs 
was also responsible for the Traders Association, which was now operating 
very successfully.  
 
The council is working on a new website which will be launched later this 
year.  
 
He also thanked Cllr Rendle for her efforts with the Civic & Ceremonial 
Committee.  
 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Planning  

The Planning Committee continues to meet on the first and third Monday in 
the month, except for Bank Holidays. There have been a variety of 
applications dealt with from an application for a new housing estate, down to 
applications to prune trees in a Conservation area.  
 
On a few occasions members of the public have attended meetings, but in the 
main not many people attend. The meetings have, on occasions, been 
attended by officers of Mid Devon District Council, who have been able to 
offer advice and guidance on a number of planning issues.  

Civic & Ceremonial  

The biggest challenge to this committee has been the need to adapt to the 
idea that in future the police are unable to support road closures for non 
national events. This requires the committee to ensure that road closure 
orders are obtained and that marshals are provided at every junction where 
the road is closed. 
 

Allotments 

With the introduction of the new site the waiting list is now well down. At the 
present time there would seem to be little need for any additional sites, 
however this will be reviewed from time to time. One of the aspects being 
looked at is the need try and assist disabled people who wish to have an 
allotment garden.  

Finance & General Purposes 

The committee meets monthly to review the finances of the council. On the 
general purposes side of things this committee has been looking at ways of 
improving the management of the New Hall in Barrington Street. New staffing 
rosters will come into place in June which should reduce the expenditure 
considerably. On the other side the committee are looking at the way in which 
the facilities can be better marketed. All this should go a long way to bridging 
the gap between the annual loss and breaking even in the future.  

Tiverton in Bloom 

The committee are busy preparing for the 2012 season. Visits have been 
made to the nursery to see how the hanging baskets are coming along. Of 
course the South West  in Bloom competition is far more than just about 
flower displays, it’s about community involvement and taking pride in your 
local area 
 



The Chairman of this committee is therefore very keen to involve as many 
organisations and people as possible for the 2012 entry. 
 
Christmas Lights 
The general feeling was that the 2011 Christmas lights display was very good. 
There was a action packed evening for the switching on of the lights, and 
already plans are in hand for the 2012 switch on. The 2011 lights were the 
third year of the present Christmas Lights provider, and the contract will now 
go out to tender for the 2012-14 period. There is a great need to find more 
sponsorship to support the display in the town.  
 
 

POWER OF COMPETENCE  

 

Tiverton Town Council should shortly be permitted to use a new power that 
has come out of the Localism Act. This power, the full title of which is The 
Parish Councils (General Power of Competence) (Prescribed Conditions) 
Order 2012, will permit an eligible council to do anything that an individual 
person can do. This turns things on its head, for up until now a council has 
always had to check that it has the power to do something before it committed 
itself to doing it. Whilst the present Power of Well Being, adopted by the 
council recently, was similar, it did have restrictions, so therefore the new 
power will be far more flexible. The new power is referred to as the ‘power of 
first resort’.  
 
In order to be able to instigate the power a council needs to have at least two 
–thirds of its elected members elected, rather than co-opted, at the last 
election. The clerk must be a fully qualified clerk and have received the 
required training in the new conditions.  
 
It is hoped that the council will be able to resolve to introduce the power at its 
July Council meeting.  
 



 
 
Financial Position of the Council for the Year Ending 31st March 2012  

 
 Tiverton Town Council  

   

 
Annual Accounts 2011-
2012  

   

Income   

 Administration' 5,787.44 

 Allotment Receipts 2,315.47 

 Bank Interest 635.20 

 Cemetery Grant 180.00 

 Christmas Lights 5,246.70 

 Civic & Ceremonial' 366.78 

 Mayor's Charity Fund 1,488.41 

 New Hall' 25,084.01 

 Precept 224,520.00 

 Street Cleaning. 6,000.00 

 Tiverton In Bloom Income 3,538.50 

 Town Hall' 563.26 

 Town Hall Letting Income 1,877.50 

Total Income 277,603.27 

   

Expense   

 Administration 93,992.37 

 Adverse Weather Conditions 528.14 

 Allotments 5,424.97 

 Christmas Lights. 18,175.56 

 Civic & Ceremonial 10,552.63 

 Community Garden 191.97 

 Grants 17,994.99 

 Heritage Investment 3,879.00 

 New Hall 57,800.50 

 P3 Footpaths 215.18 

 Payments from Mayor's Charity 2,230.00 

 Projects 28,005.33 

 Public Works Board Loan 9,669.88 

 Tiverton In Bloom 13,546.42 

 Town Hall 8,896.62 

 Town Hall Letting 2,402.50 

Total Expense 273,506.06 

    

 Surplus for the Year 4,097.21 

   

 

 



 
  
WARD COUNCILLOR Tiverton Town Council   TELEPHONE 

Cranmore Laina Howe 20 Sideling Fields, Canal Hill, 
Tiverton, EX16 4HG 

01884 252536 

Cranmore Lewis Clarke 37 Temple Crescent ,Tiverton  
EX16 4AY 

07985615030 

Cranmore Susan Griggs Old Vicarage 
St Andrew Street 
Tiverton EX16 6PH 

07850375895 

Cranmore Tony Hendy 54 Bampton Street 
Tiverton EX16 6AH 

01884 242001 
 

Cranmore Janet Smith 10 Irene Way 
Tiverton EX16 6TH 

01884 242713 

Cranmore Kevin    Wilson 
 

23 Besley Close, Canal Hill 
Tiverton  EX16 4JF 

01884  255559 

Castle Janet Rendle 
Deputy Mayor 

Lower Mellguards, Park Road 
Tiverton EX16 6AU 

01884  254914 

Castle Elaine   Trump 
 

Sallows, 13 Park Hill  Tiverton EX16 
6RP 

01884  252366 

Castle Rev. Ian Johnson Farthing Cottage 
71  St  Andrew Street, Tiverton 
EX16 6PL 

01884 251974 

Castle Vacant   

Castle Steve Flaws 11 Mayfair, Tiverton, EX16 4NQ 
 

01884 798557 

Lowman Colin Slade 8 Blackthorn Avenue 
Tiverton EX16 6TY 

01884 252301 
07948432942 

Lowman Neal Davey 
  

7 Amory Road, Tiverton EX165ES 01884 257734 

Lowman Dennis   Knowles 43 Greenway Gardens 
Tiverton EX16 5JL 

01884   254775 

Lowman Paul Graham 
 

10 Trickey Close, Tiverton 
EX16 6HF 

07794114785 

Lowman  
Vacant 

  

Lowman Vacant 
 

  

Westexe 
South 

Wallace  Burke 108 Lower Cotteylands Tiverton 
EX16 5BJ 

01884    256402 

Westexe 
South 

Alan       Griffiths 9 Prideaux Cresent Tiverton 
 EX16 6JY 

01884    242477 

Westexe 
South 

Mary      Turner Hobsons Choice Westexe South 
Tiverton EX16 5DT 
 

01884    254750 

Westexe  
South 

Elizabeth Slade 8 Blackthorn Avenue 
Tiverton EX16 6TY 

01884 252301 

Westexe 
North 

Tom Lindus 
Mayor  

Hensleigh Cottage Annex 
Hensleigh, Tiverton EX16 5NH 

01884 252783 

Westexe  
North 

Gerald   Luxton Palm Tree Cottage 11 Patches 
Road Tiverton EX16 5AH 

01884   252671 

Westexe 
North 

Philippa Grainger 107 Palmerston Park 
Tiverton EX16 5PG 

01884 258080 

 

 


